
UNITED STA TES 
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

OFFICE OF PETROLEUM COORDINATOR 
FOR NATIONAL DEFENSE 

WASHINGTON 

Mr. Amon G. Carter, 
Star Telegram, 

Fort Worth, Texas . 

My dear Mr . Carter: 

AUG -1 1941 

I regret very much that my ailS\'rer to your telegram of July 16 

has been so long delayed and I regret equally that I was unable to 

follow the suggestion-that you made for the location of the Coordi­

nator's office for District Three in Fort Worth. 

However, Houston appeared to be the choice of the oil industry 

generally and I could not do other than to abide by that wish in as 

much as we are seeking to solve our many petroletun problems in a 

spirit of cooperation. 

Sincerely yours, 

Petroleum Coordinator. 


